
EIB Vice-President visits Ecuador: EU
bank reaffirms its support for
sustainable economic growth

EIB Vice-President Emma Navarro met with the President and Minister of
Economy and Finance of Ecuador today in Quito
The EIB signed two agreements to drive the development of technical and
technological institutes
One of the technological institutions will be built in Portoviejo with a
EUR 11.6m EU grant, part of the EUR 160m in financing provided by the
EIB for reconstruction after the 2016 earthquake

A delegation from the European Investment Bank (EIB) led by Vice-President
Emma Navarro is on a two-day visit to Ecuador to reaffirm the EU bank’s
commitment to maintain its support for projects promoting sustainable
development in the country. To this end, Emma Navarro held meetings with
President of Ecuador Lenín Moreno, Vice-President Maria Alejandra Vicuña and
Minister of Economy Richard Martínez today to analyse the close working
relationship between the EIB and Ecuador. The EU bank delegation also met
with various international financial organisations operating in Ecuador to
pool efforts and strengthen partnerships in the country.

Ecuador is among the biggest beneficiaries of EIB financing. Since the EU
bank started working there in 2006, it has provided over EUR 700m to finance
investments with favourable conditions – in terms of both maturity and
interest rates – with the aim of improving the quality of life of
Ecuadorians. The financing came with EU grants of up to EUR 18.6m to promote
the development of EIB-supported projects and make their financial conditions
more favourable.

Ecuador is also the first Latin American country to receive EIB funds to
finance education projects. In concrete terms, this comprises EUR 70m
provided by the EU bank to build and fit out 15 technical and technological
institutes across the country to strengthen the dual professional training
system, a key element of supporting human capital development in Ecuador,
meeting the needs of the labour market.

This financing was granted under the Latin America lending mandate 2014-2020,
meaning that it is covered by the EU budget guarantee. The EIB signed an
agreement with the Ministry of Economy and Finance of Ecuador today,
constituting a major step forward in implementing this development plan for
technical and technological institutes. In addition, the project is
benefiting from a EUR 11.6m grant from the European Union’s Latin America
Investment Facility (LAIF) to build an institute in the Portoviejo area, as
part of reconstruction efforts following the 2016 earthquake. The EIB Vice-
President also signed an agreement with EU Ambassador to Ecuador Marianne Van
Steen under which EU bank will supervise the use of this grant. Vice-
President of Ecuador María Alejandra Vicuña attended the signing ceremony,
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demonstrating her support for this project.

During her visit, Emma Navarro highlighted “the EIB’s commitment to continue
working with Ecuador to foster sustainable and inclusive growth in the
country. The aim of our financing is to help develop key social and economic
infrastructure and combat climate change. Our support for the reconstruction
programme following the 2016 earthquake and the construction of the Quito
metro are clear examples of our priorities.” The EIB Vice-President also
indicated that she was pleased to be signing “two important agreements to
drive the technical and technological institute programme, a project offering
clear economic and social benefits by providing new training opportunities
for young people and improving their employability.”

One of the stops on the EIB delegation’s Ecuador visit is to see how work is
progressing on the first line of the Quito metro, a project financed with a
EUR 240m loan from the EU bank aiming to foster environmentally friendly
economic growth. Helping to combat climate change is one of the priorities of
the EIB, which provides more funds for climate action than any another
institution.

The EIB in Latin America

The EIB provides economic support for projects in Latin America by
facilitating long-term investment with favourable conditions and by providing
the technical support needed to ensure that these projects deliver positive
social, economic and environmental results. Since the EIB began operating in
Latin America in 1993, it has provided total financing of EUR 8.2bn to
support 110 projects in 14 countries in the region.

The Latin America Investment Facility (LAIF) provides non-repayable grants to
raise the additional financial resources needed to fund investment projects
in sectors such as transport infrastructure, energy, the environment, climate
change, and private sector development in Latin American countries. LAIF was
officially launched during the EU-LAC Summit in May 2010 with a view to
making the most of additional financing and increasing the impact of EU
assistance.
https://ec.europa.eu/europeaid/regions/latin-america/laif-latin-america-inves
tment-facility_en  
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